
 

Page 1 of 2 
 

 

 

 

 April 29, 2024            

 

Dear Residents/Landowners, 

 

Subject:  Cardiff Park interior road and Range Road 251 construction 

 

We are writing to let you know that Sturgeon County is planning significant infrastructure improvements in 

Cardiff Park this construction season and along Range Road 251. 

 

Scope of work 

This spring, a Sturgeon County contractor will be rehabilitating Cardiff Park’s internal roads and reconstructing 

Range Road 251. This work will include improving the road base, paving, and drainage improvements. There 

will be Sturgeon County project personnel, construction crews, and equipment working in the area. Range 

Road 251 will have a full reconstruction between Range Road 552 and Range Road 554. 

What this means to you 

Construction will take place Monday to Saturday between the hours of 7 a.m. - 7 p.m. We expect that the 

project will take about six months to complete. Please be aware that construction schedules my change 

depending on weather conditions.  

 

During construction, the access to the park will be limited to either north or south depending on the stage of 

construction with the golf course as the split point. Access to the park will be maintained; however, should 

users want to avoid disruptions they may consider other Sturgeon County parks listed on 

www.sturgeoncounty.ca/parks. 

 

The work on Range Road 251 is scheduled to start at the same time as the Cardiff Park project. No full road 

closures are planned at this time; we intend to keep one lane open at all times. 

 

Staying in touch 

To stay up to date on all our projects, please visit the road construction project pages on our website at 

www.sturgeoncounty.ca/Roads. We encourage you to sign up to follow this construction project, as well as any 

others that may be of interest, and receive weekly progress email updates.. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the County Project Manager, Scot Williams, at 587-604-9642 or by 

email at swilliams@sturgeoncounty.ca. He will provide further details and address any questions you might 

have.  

 

We appreciate your understanding as we work to enhance Sturgeon County’s infrastructure. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Max Adu-Safo. 

Acting Director, Transportation & Engineering Services, Sturgeon County 

 

http://www.sturgeoncounty.ca/parks
http://www.sturgeoncounty.ca/Roads
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C: Mayor Alanna Hnatiw, Sturgeon County 

Councillor Kristin Toms, Division 2, Sturgeon County 

        Reegan McCullough, Chief Administrative Officer, Sturgeon County 

        Gord Cebryk, General Manager, Infrastructure Services, Sturgeon County 

 

Project area 

 

 
 

 

 


